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My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
 Greetings to you as God teases us with warmer weather and flowering tulips!  Could it be spring?  
Yes, I have tulips.  Nancy Hatcher, a member at Maxwell UMC, brought me a huge pot of dirt in early Febru-
ary and told me to water it about once a month until I saw something green.  I did as I was told, and when I 
arrived home from my trip to Fort Worth, nodding heads of red, yellow, and pink greeted me.  I actually felt 
the surprised look on my face!  There, in the garage, I stopped in my tracks and said a prayer over the beauty 
that greeted me and over safe travels home.  It was a prayer of gratefulness. 
 
 But what I want to suggest as we approach the busyness of spring and summer is that surprise gives 
rise to gratefulness.  I hope you find that to be true.  The question may be, ñWhat surprises you?ò  And I hope 
that life does surprise you: the very many events and issues of life ï that they surprise you, and you are 
grateful.  For me, gratefulness is the heart of prayer.  And itôs more than, ñThank you God for the beauty of 
this day.ò  Itôs more like, ñIn gratefulness, I thank you for the beauty of the day.ò  For the day has awakened 
me, surprised me, challenged me with Godôs purpose. 
 
 Several dynamics occur with this idea, I think, and I confess that I wrestle with them (the dynamics!).  
We, maybe ñthey,ò say that God never changes.  God is predictable.  We, ñthey,ò say God is in charge.  Iôm 
not so certain that that is true for me.  I see God as dynamic, surprising me each and every moment of every 
day when I awaken to the gratefulness of life.  I see God as empowering me with choice, and with Godôs spirit 
within me, somehow Iôm awakened to Godôs will.  No, noé.not all the time.  I fall so very short much of the 
time, BUT still surprised by Godôs relentless mercy, I awaken to gratefulness and give thanks.   
 
 May  Godôs surprises awaken you to prayers of gratefulnessé.  Blessings, Pastor Ellen 
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     When you see members of our SPRC (Staff/
Parish Relations Committee) please give them an 
additional hug.  Members include Chair, Barney 
Coppedge, Roger Smith, Leslie Blakney, Louella 
Reed, and Evelyn Malaney.  These folks have taken 
on the challenge of reading a leadership book, Ca-
noeing the Mountains by Tom Bollinger with  
Ellen as a part of her requirements for Provisional 
Elder membership.  The Module B (second year 
work) for Provisional Elder includes administrative 
(leadership) and pastoral care assignments.  Ellen 
chose this book from among hundreds because,  
ñIt was new!  And because its thesis modeled leader-
ship after the Lewis and Clark expedition in 
ódiscoveringô the Northwest Passage:  there had to 
be adaptability!ò  Each member of the committee will 
read about 50 pages of the book, take some notes, 
then  meet in discussion with Ellenôs mentor, Adri-
anne Coleman, from Raton UMC.  Ellen notes, how-
ever, that any good leadership has to have good fol-
lowship!  Thatôs what makes Cimarron UMC an ac-
tive and vital part of the body of Christ.   
The next meeting for the SPRC has been set for 
May 12th at 6:00 pm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vacation  Bible School Goes Spelunking!  
 
     Once again, our fourth year, Peralta United Meth-
odist Youth will venture to Cimarron and present 
CAVE QUEST to the children in our community.   
     Marlow Frasier, youth sponsor and his entourage 
of parents-leaders-chaperones ï all send their greet-
ings as they look forward to June 26 ï July 1st with 
us.  It is great fun to watch the teenagers inter-
act.  There are several from Peralta who have been 
participating for four years and they remember 
names of children in our community.  Mark the 
dates, volunteer to help, stop by and see our youth 
in action. 
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Hereôs where your announcement, 
poem, or essay would have ap-
peared. Deadline for the June news-
letter is Wednesday, May 25. 

       IS ON NOW!  
AT SISTER HILDEGARDE PARISH HALL 
 

     Beginning Wednesday at 9:00 a.m. and 
continuing through Friday at 11:00 all manner 
of treasures may be found at the spring sale.   
    Cimarron United Methodist Women, which 
focuses on needs of women and children, uses 
this event to fund their local and world mission 
projects. Local recipients include the Cimarron 
Food Bank, the ALM food distribution project 
from Angel Fire, Marthaôs Lunchbox, womenôs 
shelters in both Raton and Taos, and the Ci-
marron Police Department travelersô fund. A 
charge account is available at Russellôs Sun-
dries for emergency needs of the school nurse. 
Scholarships are awarded to Cimarron stu-
dents and a campus ministry at UNM receives 
financial support.  The group also supports 
UMCORôs Sager Brown depot and the Method-
ist Childrenôs Home. 
     The sale hours are Wednesday, 9:00 a.m. 
till 7:00 p.m.; Thursday, 9:00 a.m. till 5:00 p.m. 
and Friday (Bag Dayðall you can fit into a 
trash bag for $1) 9:00 a.m. till 11:00 a.m. After 
that time all remaining merchandise will be 
packed up and given to Raton Alternatives to 
Violence for their thrift shop. And they use pro-
ceeds for their mission projectsðthe cycle 
continues! 
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Pastor: Rev. Ellen Y. Swain (575) 376-2977 
Editor: Shirley A. Dale (575) 376-9128 
Everyone is invited to worship with us on Sun-
days at 11:00 a.m. Sunday school at 9:45 a.m.  
Visit our  website www.cimarronumc.org . 

.ұҮɯ,ҥүүҥҫҪɯ2ҰҝҰҡҩҡҪҰ 
   Cimarron United Methodist Church believes that 
Jesus Christ offers everyone a journey to eternal life, 
and that the church provides the community for disci-
pleship of love and mercy. 
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     Church Councilð 
       2nd Monday of odd-numbered months 

     Finance Committeeð 
            2nd Monday of every month except July 

     Board of Trusteesð 
 3rd Monday of odd-numbered months 

     S/PRCð 
 Quarterly at the committeeôs discretion. 

     United Methodist Womenð 
 2nd Thursday of every month except June,  
 July and August 
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     Itôs Sale Time! 
     By the time this gets to you the sale will be upon 
us. Carry-in is on Saturday, April 30. Sale May 4-5-
6. Lots of help needed everywhere. We always 
work hard, laugh, have fun and uncover treasurers. 
Come and join us. The Alternatives to Violence re-
sale shop in Raton has again agreed to accept 
what is left over. Thatôs a really big issue, what to 
do with what is left. They are one of our regular 
missions, along with the Taos womenôs shelter. 
     We have a full calendar for Mayðdonôt forget 
Run for the WallðFriday evening supper and Sat-
urday morning send-off May 20-21. Help is al-
ways needed to serve on Friday and desserts are 
needed. 
     Cimarron clean up daysðchipper day in the 
park on May 12  and roll-offs on May 14.  Fund 
raiser for veterans also on May 14. 
     Staff for Philmont will be arriving soon and we 
can expect summer visitors, new friends and fami-
lies all summer. 
     Take note of the new wooden valance shading 
the ceiling lights in the sanctuary. Also the fresh 
paint and drapes in Fellowship Hallðreally looks 
nice. Thank you Tom Safranek and Robert Potter! 
     Marthaôs Lunchbox continues. Special planned 
activities have been fun and more are planned. 
Can you help? 
     May is very busy for all, so see where you are 
needed. 

Until next time, Shirley 

,ҝҵɯ!ҥҮҰҤҠҝҵү 
1 Gayanne Jeffers 
4  Carrie Anderson 
6 Deborah Hronich 
8 Sandy Gothard 
9 Ada Hovland 
11 Bella Brewer 
12  Michael George 
16 Ray Gothard  
18  Jim MacGillivray 
22 Mindy Vigil 
25 Jana Sinclair 
30 Richard Parker 
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Police Chief Lee Ferguson announced at Kiwanis 
interest in beginning a LAW ENFORCEMENT EX-
PLORING group for youth in our area.  The pro-
gram is in conjunction with the BSA Explorer pro-
gram.  Following five areas of emphasis, career 
opportunities, life skills, citizenship, character edu-
cation, and leadership experience, the program 
cost nothing for the cadets, but our police depart-
ment needs some assistance with uniforms:  a 
light blue shirt, with three patches, black pants, 
and boots that can be shined.  Pastor Ellen will be 
asking the church council for some financial help 
in providing the uniforms for the youth.  

http://www.cimarronumc.org/

